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First Church Notes 

Church office: 657-4279 

Church/Supper room: 657-3279 

Email: grayfirst@securespeed.us 

Website:  www.grayfirst.org 

Looking Backward: 
By Miriam Bisbee 
 

 When you don't have much money -- and who did, back in 
the 30's? -- it helps to have Mother Nature on your side. We got 
some of the best of our living from sources that cost nothing except, 
maybe, a crick in the back from stooping. First of the season was 
dandelion greens. OK, I'll admit they can be bitter but then, some 
people like beer. To avoid the worst of the bitter you needed to get 
the greens before you saw yellow blossoms on the lawn. We 
referred to it as "digging" dandelions but the process was not really 
digging but cutting off the whole plant just below ground level with a 
paring knife. If you were smart you cleaned your greens as you 
dug, shaking off the dirt, pulling off any dying leaves and cutting off 
the root where it joined the cluster of leaves. Then you took them to 
the brook for rinsing in several waters until there was little or no grit 
in the bottom of the kettle. (Br-r-r-r, that brook water could be cold 
that early in spring.) Back at the house you gave your greens a final 
rinse in well water before cooking them. Some of the old folks 
cooked their greens with a piece of salt pork; having a jersey cow, 
we had ours with a lavish amount of butter. Spring tonic? You 
couldn't ask for better! 
 Next in the season were field strawberries. Yes, they're small 
but what a burst of flavor! They were tedious to pick and to hull but 
combine them with sugar and jersey cow cream and every bit of 
your labor was rewarded. As the strawberries went by the 
raspberries ripened. And you could pick them without stooping 
over! They, too, had a natural affinity for cream and sugar. Being 
larger than wild strawberries and easier to pick, they could wind up 
in a pie without too much strain. Or a pot of jam.  
Before the raspberries were gone the blueberries were starting to 
ripen. Time to bend your back again -- unless you were lucky 
enough to have a high bush blueberry on the farm somewhere. But 
the blueberries grew in clusters and you could rake 'em off by the 
handful. Add a cupful to a cake or gingerbread, make a pie -- better 
yet, two pies-- or can a few pints for the cold days of winter. You 
couldn't go wrong. 
 Blackberries were the last of the wild fruits and the best 
defended against marauding humans. Don't wear your best clothes 
when you go to pick blackberries. Don't expect to return unscathed, 
either. But you'll forget those wicked thorns when you're enjoying 
the blackberry jam next winter. 
 I don't see many wild fruits late years, even where there 
were blossoms earlier. What's become of the pollinators? Maybe 
it's just as well for me; I'd either be breaking my aged back or dying 
of frustration. 

Rose’s Office Hours: 

Tuesday & Friday 9:00 – 3:00 

 

Office hours’ subject to change.  

Please call ahead to be sure. 
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Lectionary Readings for August 2016 
 

August 7, 2016 

 Isaiah 1:1, 10-20 

 Psalm 50:1-8, 22-23 

 Hebrews 11:1-3, 8-16 

 Luke 12:32-40 
August 14, 2016 

 Isaiah 5:1-7 

 Psalm 80:1-2, 22-23 

 Hebrews 11:29-12:2 

 Luke 12:49-56 
August 21, 2016 

 Jeremiah 1:4-10 

 Psalm 71:1-6 

 Hebrews 12:18-29 

 Luke 13:10-17 
August 28, 2016  

 Jeremiah 2:4-13 

 Psalm 81:1, 10-16 

 Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16 

 Luke 14:1, 7-14 

 
 

   

 

Monthly Financial Report 
June 2016 Income and Expenses 
 
Pledges                                          $4,495.50 
Loose Offering                                   306.00 
Orphan Bills                                          51.30 
Rental (Parsonage)                        1,450.00 
Bean Supper                                       710.00 
Donation from Pantry                       100.00 
 
Totals                                              $7,112.80 
 
Expenses for the month of June totaled 
$8,547.44. To meet the budget for 2016 
our monthly income should be $9,046.74. 
Keeping your pledges up to date is important 
especially in the summer when attendance 
at church drops off. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Fran Hutchings 
 



25th Annual Chicken BBQ 
 

August 27th - 5 and 5:45 seating 
Adults $10.00; under 12 $5.00 

 
Menu: One half chicken, baked potato,  

ear of corn, homemade biscuits, beverages  
and a  

large selection of desserts 
 

Takeout available  
Handicapped accessible 

For more information call 657-4338 

 



 

 

        
 

Saturday, August 20, 2016 

MOFH will be having a Progressive Dinner 

(adults only). 
 

You will travel from house to house for 

Appetizers, Main Course and Dessert.  Put the 

date on your calendar now so you donôt miss 

out on this fun event. 
 

More details will be given as August 20th 

approaches. 

 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwi0o669u7nNAhWFdj4KHU3CDfsQjRwIBw&url=http://www.kenoshacrc.org/cpt_events/progressive-dinner/&psig=AFQjCNFdv2xJ9GaBO6HmLlgGhw2Oz3-PKQ&ust=1466610263219311
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UPDATE FROM SEARCH COMMITTEE 

We have received 64 profiles for review, held 39 meetings, created 2 separate church profiles, 
created a church prospectus, had 11 interviews (4 of these by Skype), and 4 neutral pulpits (2 by 
Skype).  After all of this, we unanimously and enthusiastically recommend Rev. Dr. Richard Allen 
Hyde to be our new pastor.  He will be conducting the service on August 7 and will be voted on by 
covenant members immediately following the service.  All are invited to stay for the meeting and 
to meet him during after-church coffee. 

Rev. Hyde was ordained May 25, 1981 and has standing in the Central Atlantic Conference.  He 
holds a doctorate in American Religion and Public Life.   

He was the Associate Chaplain at Dartmouth for seven years.  He has been a teacher, a counselor, 
a community organizer, a liturgist and a preacher.  Rev. Hyde was an interim pastor in Vermont, 
summer pastor in Mass., Vermont and Michigan, as well as, numerous other part time pastorates 
and supply ministries.  He knows what our winters are like.  Most recently, he has what he calls 
two “tent-making” occupations: leading walking tours of monumental D.C. and a movement 
education practice of bodywork and yoga in California. 

Several statements in his profile spoke to me immediately.  The first- “My ideal church would value 
people more than their opinions or their politics because the congregation is serious about being 
the body of Christ.” A second-“The members are the most important actors in the church.  The 
pastor is more like a conductor whose purpose is to empower, encourage and harmonize the 
different voices.” 

The third is a story.  “Lewis Mumford wrote about the house that he and his wife bought when 
they were very young.  It was not much of a house. In fact, it was a bit of a wreck.  “But,” he wrote, 
“we gradually fell in love with our shabby house.  No rise in our income has ever tempted us to 
look elsewhere for another house, still less to build a more commodious or fashionable one.  In no 
sense was this the house of our dreams.  But over our lifetime it has slowly turned into something 
better, the house of our realities.  In all its year-by-year changes, under the batterings of age and 
the bludgeonings of chance, this dear house has enfolded and remodeled our family character-
exposing our limitations as well as our virtues.”  Richard says, “This is my dream for what a 
congregation and pastor can accomplish together: the church of our realities.” 

His sense of humor comes through in his closing thoughts.  “The American Heritage Dictionary 
gives two definitions for the word “preach”. 1) To deliver a sermon. 2) To give religious or moral 
instruction, esp. in a drawn-out, tiresome manor.  I understand that the first part of a doctor’s 
Hippocratic Oath is to do no harm.  Perhaps the preacher’s equivalent would be to avoid definition 
#2 above.  I try. 

Carol West 

Search Committee Chair 
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WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP’S PHOTO CONTEST 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next year (2017) will the 25th issue of Womenôs Fellowshipôs Community Birthday Calendar.  To celebrate 

we are having a photo contest for the picture which will appear on the calendars.  We hope all you 

photographers will take part. 
 

Deadline: March 1, 2017 
  

Prize:  $50, plus recognition on the calendars. 
 

Some Suggested Subjects:  Nature, scenery, buildings, close-up of architectural features of some 

buildings in Town.  If you photograph someoneôs home, you must get permission from them and 

inform them the picture may appear on a calendar.  We would prefer not having pictures containing 

people unless they are far enough in the distance that one could not distinguish who they are.   
 

Since this is a Community Calendar, the pictures should be from the Gray area. 
 

Each participant may submit up to 2 pictures. 
 

Picture Format:  Instructions from company: ñSubmit original digital file from camera, not just a 

print.  For best results, set your camera to take pictures at the highest resolution possible ï JPG, TIFF 

or EPS file format ï unaltered.ò  The company recommends not editing your picture in any way once 

it has been transferred to a computer.  Further submission guidelines will be given to the 

photographer with the winning photo. 
 

Each picture will also need to be printed off, in color, so Womenôs Fellowship may view.  
 

Members of the congregation will be able to view all photo submissions, but the final selection will be made 

by members of Womenôs Fellowship. 
 

This contest is open to all members of our Church family. 

 

 


